MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, JULY 31, 2020
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, July 31, 2020, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 14, 2020 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The Statewide Flood Application has passed the first phase and more information is needed to proceed with the application process. 2. Applied for Capital Outlay for money to do more breakwaters. We are getting shovel ready for the pumps and more breakwaters. 3. DNR wants mitigation money to continue with the After the Fact Permit for the back levee. Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle and unanimously agreed to pay DNR $1,285.00 for the mitigation for the back levee After the Fact Permit.  4. Will send Mr. Osborne with NOAA the as-builts on the new breakwaters. Need to set up a meeting the Coast Guard concerning the lights they are requesting for the new breakwaters. 5. Will do the back-levee inspection next week. 
President Camardelle stated that we met with US Representative Scalise in Houma last week and showed him all of the levee board projects. He also spoke to Representative Orgeron to update him on Grand Isle projects. We are working with JP Councilman Templet on the new pumps needed to help with tidal and rain waters. Senator Connick is keeping in touch with our projects and Capital Outlay monies.  Met with Mr. Kline with CPRA for money for the repairs to the gulf side levee and money for more breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle stated we are in the middle of storm season and everyone should stay alert and be hurricane prepared.  Everyone should wear their mask and stay 6 feet from everyone so we can get this virus under control and we should listen to the Governor’s orders. Everyone should complete the 2020 census. The census is very important for federal and state money. Mr. Camardelle thanked the federal, state and Jefferson Parish officials for always helping Grand Isle when the needs arise.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 p.m.
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